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Dear Andrew,

I am writing with regard to traffic calming in our village of Somerton.  We have lived here for 20 years and have seen the amount of traffic increase year on year.

With some additional 1,175 houses now being built in Heyford Park and even more proposed, we will no doubt see even more volume of traffic and speeding through our village.  In Somerton we are of course a rural community and our roads are used by walkers, cyclists and horse riders and we have limited footpaths which necessitates walking on the road, making us vulnerable.  

We are keen therefore for any funding we can receive towards traffic calming through Section 106 Funding, which I understand for some strange reason does not include Somerton currently?

I have real concerns about the dangers to our villagers if this is not awarded as we have seen traffic increase through Somerton Village from an average of:

       - 248 vehicles/days 2000
       - 500 vehicles/days 2009
       - over 1000 vehicles/days 2015 12% over 30 mph 14%  OGV1/bus

In 2017 30% of vehicles we found to be exceeding 30mph

I hope you can help us with this funding and look forward to hearing from you soon.

Kind regards


Alyson and Paul Fennemore

Bonners Barn
Dovecote Lane
Somerton
Oxon OX25 6NA


